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The provision for adequate water supply is therefore critical. It is important to Fire and Emergency that any 

new subdivision or land use has access to adequate water supply (whether reticulated or non-reticulated). 

This essential emergency supply will provide for the health, safety and wellbeing of people and the wider 

community, and therefore contributes to achieving the purpose of the RMA. 

Firefighting water supply  

The application prepared by Town Planning Group indicates that there will be temporary buildings and large 

pieces of mining machinery/vehicles that are located on the site. These temporary buildings consist of  

• A portacom used as a temporary office,  

• Six 40ft containers on site for storage, and  

• A contained shelter forming a workshop. 

The application has stated that there is an existing on-site private water scheme which will provide drinking 

water. The water supply agreement appended to the response to the request for further information indicates 

that the private water scheme will provide 1,000L per day and 200L per person for up to five persons. There 

is a service main located outside the property boundary. There has been no consideration of firefighting 

water supply within the application.  

This resource consent application, being for a large mining operation, that is outside of a reticulated water 

supply, has a high fire risk due to the uncertainty of the amount of water available on site. Therefore, Fire 

and Emergency requires certainty in terms of provision of water supply for firefighting purposes and the 

location of the water supply.  

Fire and Emergency seek the following decision from the consent authority: 

● That prior to the commencement of mining operations, including the erection of any buildings, that 

sufficient water volume, pressure and flows in accordance with the New Zealand Fire Service Firefighting 

Water Supplies Code of Practice SNZ PAS 4509:2008 shall be provided.  

● The Consent Holder shall prepare in consultation with Fire and Emergency New Zealand, a Site 

Emergency Management Plan (SEMP). This should include procedures to manage the risk from and 

contingency for: 

▪ Fire  

▪ Mining explosion 

▪ Forecast Extreme weather events  

▪ Flooding 

Fire and Emergency may wish to be heard in support of its submission. If others make a similar submission, 

Fire and Emergency will consider presenting a joint case with them at the hearing. 

Fire and Emergency does not request, pursuant to section 100A of the Act, that you delegate your functions, 

powers, and duties to hear and decide the application to 1 or more hearings commissioners who are not 

members of the local authority. 

 

 

 

Signature of person authorised to sign on behalf of 

Fire and Emergency 
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Date: 15/02/2024 

Electronic address for service of person 
making submission: 

Lydia.Shirley@beca.com 

Telephone: +64 3 367 2460  

Postal address: ANZ Centre, 267 High Street 

Christchurch Central City  

Christchurch, 8011 

Contact person: Lydia Shirley 
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